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MEMORANDUM

TO:

Agency Board of Directors

FROM:
Steve Lederer, Agency Manager

DATE:
January 28, 2008
SUBJECT:
Highlights

Annually, the Board reviews the purpose of the Agency (recommended by the Joint Powers Formation Agreement) and the Agency’s accomplishments for the past year. Additionally, waste volumes received at CFL for the past several years is included below for the Board’s information. 
SECTION 3.
PURPOSE

3.1
General.  The AGENCY is formed for the purpose of providing coordination of economical, regional waste management services, including but not limited to franchising of SOLID WASTE HANDLING SERVICES, providing uniform rate review and rate setting for those services, and meeting the requirements of the ACT.  This shall not prohibit any of the MEMBER(S) from individually or jointly contracting for other SOLID WASTE HANDLING SERVICES for which the AGENCY has not entered into, and is not planning to enter into, a FRANCHISE to provide those SOLID WASTE HANDLING SERVICES uniformly in the SERVICE AREA, as long as the MEMBER has the AGENCY establish a rate for those SOLID WASTE HANDLING SERVICES.  Any such individual contract by the MEMBERS for SOLID WASTE HANDLING SERVICES shall be for terms of three (3) years or less.

3.2
Regional Agency Pursuant to Section 40970 et al. of the ACT.  The AGENCY shall act as a Regional Agency to implement the ACT within the SERVICE AREA, except those unserved, unincorporated areas adjacent to NAPA COUNTY SOLID WASTE SERVICE ZONE THREE.  The AGENCY, and not the MEMBERS, is responsible for compliance with Article I (commencing with Section 41780) of Chapter 6 of the ACT.

3.3
Common and Additional Powers.  The AGENCY's purpose also includes the establishment of the AGENCY as an independent joint powers entity to enable the MEMBERS to jointly exercise the common powers of the MEMBERS set forth in Section 3.1 and for the exercise of such additional powers as are conferred under Section 6 or conferred by the GOVERNMENT CODE upon all joint powers authorities.

2007 HIGHLIGHTS OF AGENCY ACTIVITIES

· Board Members included Mark Luce and Diane Dillon (Napa County), Eric Sklar (St. Helena), Karen Slusser (Calistoga), and Bill Dutton (Yountville). Mark Luce served as Chair and Bill Dutton as Vice Chair. The Board met eight times in regular session.
· Approved agreement to simplify the rate methodology for future rate changes and adopted rates based on the new model; Chose to hold rates at current level and use excess funding to develop a C&D recycling facility at CFL (formal approval and development of the facility to be implemented in 2008).

· The Large Venue Grant concluded after purchasing equipment and implementing improved recycling programs at the County Fairgrounds in Calistoga, the Napa Valley Expo, the Culinary Institute of America, and Copia.

· Continued holding Household Hazardous Waste events (1), composting classes (8), and coordinating school recycling programs. Over 9000 people have attended the composting classes since their inception in 1997. Held four drip hose recycling events, collecting 82.5 tons. 
· Participated in Coastal Cleanup and Earth Day activities, and assisted the LEA with the Tire Amnesty Grant program.

· Continued collection of e-waste and added collection of fluorescent tubes for no charge at CFL.

· Completed $7,000 grant to study battery recycling options.

· Continued publishing Yellow Pages Recycling Guide.

· Continued support of improving the overall condition of the Ecological Preserve in Yountville

· A 59% diversion rate was approved by the State based on 2004 data.  

2007 Actions taken by the Board

January

Approved minutes of December 11, 2006 meeting

Approved Agreement #07-01 with Total Compliance Management to execute the HD 15 Battery Recycling Study Grant.

Approved and accepted the FY 2005/2006 Annual Audit

February

Approved minutes of January 22, 2007 meeting

Approved revisions to 2006/2007 budget

Authorized letter of support for the LEA Waste Tire Amnesty Event Grant

Approved 2007 Public Education Plan

March

Approved minutes of February 26, 2007 meeting

Approved Second Amendment to Agency Agreement #06-03 with HDR/BVA to provide on-going consulting support while implementing the new rate methodology

Adopted Second Amendments to UVDS and CFL Franchise Agreements and revised CFL rates 

April

No Meeting

May

Approved minutes of March 19, 2007 meeting

June

Approved minutes of May 21, 2007 meeting

Approved Agency insurance coverage

Approved proposed budget for FY 2007-2008
Approved Third Amendment to the UVDS Franchise Agreement to make minor changes in the rate methodology and delay the setting of 2007 rates.

July

No Meeting
August

Approved minutes of June 18, 2007 meeting
Mark Luce re-elected Board Chair, Bill Dutton Vice Chair
Approved proclamation for Pollution Prevention Week and Coastal Cleanup Day

September

Approved minutes of August 20, 2007 meeting

Approved Agency Agreement #07-02 with Phillips Services Corporation for collection and disposal of household hazardous waste 
Re-Approved Second Amendment to Agency Agreement #06-03 with HDR/BVA to provide on-going consulting support while implementing the new rate methodology, confirming the extension of the term of the contract to June 30, 2008.

Approved further delay of 2007 rate setting by 90 days

October
No meeting

November
Approved minutes of September 17, 2007 meeting

Approved Fifth Amendment to the Napa County Support Services Contract to update rates.

Approved 2008 Meeting schedule

Conceptually approved adoption of a C&D recycling program, subject to approval of contract documents at a future meeting

December

No meeting
Tons Disposed at CFL 1997-2006 
	Year
	Tons
	

	1997
	40,698
	

	1998
	37,708
	

	1999
	38,689
	

	2000
	48,099
	

	2001
	45,806
	

	2002
	46,238
	

	2003
	46,998
	

	2004
	49,205
	

	2005
	44,248
	

	2006
	41,028
	

	2007
	39,017
	

	Ave.
	43,431
	


PAST HIGHLIGHTS OF AGENCY ACTIVITIES
2006 HIGHLIGHTS OF AGENCY ACTIVITIES

· Board Members included Mark Luce and Diane Dillon (Napa County), Joe Potter (St. Helena), Karen Slusser (Calistoga), and Bill Dutton (Yountville). Mark Luce served as Chair and Joe Potter as Vice Chair. In August Bill Dutton was voted to the Vice Chair position. The Board met nine times in regular session.
· Large Venue Grant money used to purchase equipment and implement improved recycling programs at the County Fairgrounds in Calistoga, the Napa Valley Expo, the Culinary Institute of America, and Copia.

· Continued holding Household Hazardous Waste events (2), composting classes (5), and coordinating school recycling programs. Held three drip hose recycling events.

· Participated in Coastal Cleanup and Earth Day activities, and assisted the LEA with the Tire Amnesty Grant program.

· Commenced collection of e-waste for no charge at CFL.

· Oversaw implementation of Universal Waste disposal law (February 9, 2006 State implementation date). Obtained $7,000 grant to study battery recycling options.

· Continued publishing Yellow Pages Recycling Guide.

· Continued support of improving the overall condition of the Ecological Preserve in Yountville

· Developed conceptual agreement to simplify the rate methodology for future rate changes (formal changes to be implemented in 2007).

· A 59% diversion rate was approved by the State based on 2004 data.  

· Steve Lederer replaced Jill Pahl (who had accepted a position in Placer County) as the Agency Manager in September, 2006.

2006 Actions taken by the Board

February

Approved minutes of December 12, 2005 meeting

Approved Agreement #06-01 with Magical Moonshine Theatre to conduct recycling shows at schools.

March

Approved minutes of February 27, 2006 meeting

Approved 2006 Public Education Plan

April

Approved minutes of March 20, 2006 meeting

Approved letter of support for the LEA Tire Amnesty grant application 

Approved drafting an RFP to hire a consultant to assist with rate methodology discussions

May

Approved minutes of April 17, 2006 meeting

Approved Agency Resolution 06-02 authorizing submittal to the CIWMB for a household hazardous waste grant

Approved agreements with venues participating in the Large Venue Grant

Approved release of RFP to hire consultant to assist with Rate Methodology study

June

Approved minutes of May 22, 2006 meeting

Approved Agency insurance coverage

Approved proposed budget for FY 2006-2007

Approved Agency Agreement #06-03 with HDR/BVA to assist with the Rate Methodology study

August

Approved minutes of June 19, 2006 meeting
Mark Luce elected Board Chair, Bill Dutton Vice Chair
Approved proclamation for Pollution Prevention Week and Coastal Cleanup Day

Approved 3rd Amendment to Agreement #97-07 for BBR to conduct the agency audit for this and two ensuing years.

September

Approved minutes of August 21, 2006 meeting

October

Approved minutes of September 18, 2006 meeting

Approved 1st Amendment to Agency Agreement #06-03 with HDR/BVA to increase scope of contract

December

Approved minutes of October 16, 2006 meeting

Tons Disposed at CFL 1997-2006 
	Year
	Tons
	

	1997
	40,698
	

	1998
	37,708
	

	1999
	38,689
	

	2000
	48,099
	

	2001
	45,806
	

	2002
	46,238
	

	2003
	46,998
	

	2004
	49,205
	

	2005
	44,248
	

	2006
	41,028
	

	Ave.
	43,872
	


2005

· Board members Mark Luce, Joe Potter, Diane Dillon, Karen Slusser and Bill Dutton continued their service.  Mark Luce served as Chair and Joe Potter as Vice Chair.

· The Board of Directors met eight times in regular session

· Amended the UVDS and CFL rate methodologies and set rates for both companies.
· Requested consideration by the Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority for use of Clover Flat Landfill in their upcoming disposal negotiations.
· Accepted a $82,000 large venue recycling grant from the California Integrated Waste Management Board.
· Decreased the types of materials on which the surcharge at the Clover Flat Landfill is applied to only waste for disposal.
· Held Hazardous Waste Collection Events in Rutherford on May 14, Angwin May 15, and Calistoga on November 5.
· Adopted procedures to implement the California Environmental Quality Act and a travel policy.
· Appointed the Manager to serve on the Napa County Solid Waste Local Task Force to conduct the five-year review of the Countywide Integrated Waste Management Plan.
· Continued to conduct and participate in the following programs:  schools stipends to enhance and maintain recycling programs (hands-on technical assistance) Earth Day activities, Coastal Clean Up at the Yountville Ecological Preserve, Street and Parks recycling, booth at St. Helena Hometown Harvest Festival, Cinco de Mayo, Home & Garden Show, backyard-composting workshops, grass cycling education, law mower exchange, computer and electronics recycling event and tire grant.

· Approved the 2005 Public Education Plan for Clover Flat Landfill and Upper Valley Disposal Service.

2004

· Board members Mark Luce, Joe Potter, Diane Dillon, Karen Slusser and Bill Dutton continued their service.  Mark Luce served as Chair and Joe Potter as Vice Chair.

· The Board of Directors met six times in regular session and one time in special session.

· Amended the Agency’s Conflict of Interest Code.

· Contracted with Phillips Transportation & Remediation, Inc. to conduct temporary household hazardous waste collection events.

· Held a Hazardous Waste Collection Event in Calistoga on Sunday June 13.

· Upgrades to CFL and St. Helena oil collection sites.

· Participated in Viticultural Fair to promote Agricultural oil recycling and new 55 gallon drum options.
· Participated in the CIWMB’s grant on community based social marketing for curbside oil.

· Initiated curbside recycling at Berryessa Estates.
· Provided recycling containers for Up Valley Farmers markets.
· Year-long radio campaign for beverage container and oil recycling.
· First ever SBC Recycling Guide insert - did radio ads and other promotion to call public's attention to this resource.
· Participated in County Food Manager training classes and provided information on recycling.

· Participated in Chamber of Commerce event: Business Expo & Restaurant Symposium.
· Had a very successful year recycling at Wine Auction (5,000 bags of recyclables).  Donated recycling containers to NVVA for on-going use.  This effort led by Tom Madden Wine Auction Beverage Committee Chair with a team from the Meadows of Napa Valley.
· Continued to conduct and participate in the following programs:  schools stipends to enhance and maintain recycling programs (hands-on technical assistance) Earth Day activities, Coastal Clean Up at the Yountville Ecological Preserve, Street and Parks recycling, booth at St. Helena Hometown Harvest Festival, Cinco de Mayo, Home & Garden Show, backyard-composting workshops, grass cycling education, law mower exchange, computer and electronics recycling event and tire grant.

· Approved the 2004 Public Education Plan for Clover Flat Landfill and Upper Valley Disposal Service.

2003
· Board members Mark Luce, Joe Potter, Diane Dillon continued their service and were joined by Karen Slusser and Bill Dutton.  Mark Luce served as Chair and Joe Potter as Vice Chair.

· Said goodbye to founding Board of Directors member Lou Jefferson and member Mario Calegari.

· Conducted our first Recycled Product Showcase on June 26, 2003 in St. Helena.

· Provided stipends to schools to enhance and maintain recycling programs.

· Participated in a Mulching and Composting seminar put on by the Napa Sustainable Winegrowing Group and Napa County Resource Conservation District.

· Continued to conduct and participate in the following programs:  Earth Day activities, Coastal Clean Up, St. Helena Hometown Harvest Festival, 3 backyard-composting workshops, grass cycling education, lawn mower exchange, and computer and electronics recycling event.

· Supported a regional application to the California Integrated Waste Management Board by the County of Napa for a Local Government Waste Tire Public Education and Amnesty Day Grant

· Approved the 2003 Public Education Plan for Clover Flat Landfill and Upper Valley Disposal Service.

· Increased the landfill tipping fee surcharge from $1.75 per ton on waste disposed to $3.75 per ton on material received at the landfill.

· Changed the bylaws to reflect that meeting location to always be Yountville.

· The Board of Directors met seven times in regular session and two times in special session.

2002

· Initiated automated single stream recycling and automated garbage collection for the majority of the service area.

· Participated in the Coastal Clean Up for the Up Valley areas in which 94 garbage bags of trash equaling over 1,410 pounds and 68 bags of recyclables equaling over 680 pounds were removed from the Napa River.

· Participated in 2 backyard-composting workshops and grass cycling education with the City of Napa in St. Helena and Yountville.

· Conducted 3 hazardous waste events at Angwin, Rutherford and Calistoga serving over 500 households and several businesses.  Over 150,000 pounds of waste was collected in total.

· Participated in Pollution Prevention Week during the week of September 16-22, 2002 and Coastal Cleanup Day on September 21, 2002.

· Added awnings over waste oil recycling tanks to protect them from the elements.

· Approved the 2002 Public Education Plan for Clover Flat Landfill and Upper Valley Disposal Service.

· Revised the rate methodology and set rates for the Upper Valley Disposal Service and Clover Flat Landfill.

· Said goodbye to founding Board of Directors Member Mel Varrelman 

· Elected Lou Jefferson for Chair and Mark Luce for Vice Chair.

· The Board of Directors met four times.

2001

· Initiated recycling programs in 10 Multi-Family Complexes.

· Participated in the Coastal Clean Up for the Up Valley areas in which 148 garbage bags of trash equally over 1,500 pounds, was removed from the Napa River.

· Participated in 2 backyard-composting workshops and grass cycling education with the City of Napa in St. Helena and Yountville.

· Entered into an agreement with MSE Environmental to conduct hazardous waste events, which included a first time event at Yountville’s Corporation Yard.  And additional event was held at the Calistoga Fairgrounds in the fall.

· Adopted an ordinance requiring solid waste franchises within service areas and providing for administrative enforcement, including citations and impose and collect administrative penalties, of such requirement.

· Amended the support services agreement with Napa County to include services provided by the Local Enforcement Agency for implementing enforcement provisions of the Agency relating to the requirement for franchises in the Agency’s service areas.

· Entered into 1 community grant for $6.745 with magical Moonshine Theatre to conduct recycling shows at schools.

· The Board of Directors met four times.

2000

· Supported the completion of 4 community grants for $7,750 to the Town of Yountville for cloth shopping bags, a study of food waste composting at the CIA, an aluminum can recycling program at St. Helena Elementary School and with Pacific Union College Student Association to provide education and recycling programs.

· Participated in 2 backyard-composting workshops with the City of Napa in St. Helena and Yountville.

· Participated in grass cycling education workshops with the City of Napa.

· Provided three hazardous waste collection events for households and small businesses.  One was in May at the Upper Valley Disposal Service Corporation Yard and also in May in Angwin, which was the first time this site hosted such an event, and the other event was in October at the Calistoga Fairgrounds. 

· Applied for and received $25,000 in grants from the Department of Conservation.

· Joined Channel 45 to assist with the production of educational videos.

· Established a reserve account of $35,000.

· Entered into 5 community grants for $11,783 for work to be completed by June 30, 2001.

· The Board of Directors met six times.

1999

· Set new rates for yard waste only service for Upper Valley Disposal Service and reduced rates for disposal of yard waste only at Clover Flat Landfill.

· Provided two hazardous waste collection events for households and small businesses.  One was in May at the Upper Valley Disposal Service Corporation Yard, which was the first time this site hosted such an event, and the other event was in October at the Calistoga Fairgrounds.
· A request for proposals was prepared for the hazardous waste collection events and a new contractor selected.

· Participated in home composting education workshops with the City of Napa with two workshops held in the up valley area.

· Participated in grass cycling education workshops with the City of Napa that resulted in the donation of an electric lawnmower to the Town of Yountville.

· Participated in UVDS’s grant received from the California Integrated Waste Management Board for studying the use of mulch for erosion control, by contributing five thousand dollar ($5,000).

· Expanded the drop off of hazardous recyclable items at the Yountville Corporation Yard to include latex paint, automotive and household batteries, and antifreeze in addition to motor oil and oil filters.

· Provided for community and special event recycling containers and signs in up valley cities and at the fairgrounds.

· Improved and advertised the Community Grant Applications.

· The Board of Directors met six times.

1998
· Set new rates for Upper Valley Disposal Service and maintained the existing rates for Clover Flat Landfill.

· Revised the rate methodology to improve its use.

· Provided two, one in April and another in September, hazardous waste collection events for households and small businesses at the Calistoga Fairgrounds.

· The Board of Directors met eight times.

· Participated in home composting education workshops with the City of Napa.

· Added the Pope Valley areas to the Agency’s service area.

1997
· Set new rates for both Upper Valley Disposal Service and Clover Flat Landfill.

· Revised the rate methodology to improve its use.

· Through the community grant program, developed and distributed a recycling and waste reduction resource guide for teachers.

· Finalized and approved the Agency’s Source Reduction and Recycling Element, Household Hazardous Waste Element, Non-Disposal Facility Element.

· Approved the County’s Siting Element and Summary Plan for the County-wide Integrated Waste Management Plan.

· Provided one hazardous waste collection event for households and small businesses at the Calistoga Fairgrounds in April.

· Welcomed new Board Members: Mark Luce, Joe Potter, and Mario Calegari.

1996
· Set new rates for both Upper Valley Disposal Service and Clover Flat Landfill.

· Revised the rate methodology to improve its use.

· Said farewell to Founding Board Members: Fred Negri, David Heitz, Attilio Fundy.

1995

· For the first time, set new rates for both Upper Valley Disposal Service and Clover Flat Landfill.

· Approved the rate methodology.

· Entered into the franchise agreements for Upper Valley Disposal Service and Clover Flat Landfill.
· Amended the joint powers formation agreement to expand the Agency’s powers to act as a ‘regional agency’ pursuant to the California Integrated Waste Management Act.

· Initiated the development of the Agency’s Source Reduction and Recycling Element, Household Hazardous Waste Element, Non-Disposal Facility Element.

· Amended the joint powers formation agreement to add franchising authority for the Agency.

1994
· Completed an economic viability report of the continued use of Clover Flat Landfill and developed rate methodologies for collection and disposal.

· Amended the joint powers formation agreement to make technical changes.

1993

· Approved Agency Bylaws.

· Entered into a support services agreement with Napa County.

1992
· The Agency was formed by the initial approval of the joint powers agreement in September.
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